
  

School Board Elections  

The boards of all state and state integrated schools are required to hold 
elections every three years, and this will be happening again in 2025. 

The School Board is an important part of our school as they set the strategic 
direction for our school, consult with our school community about our school, ensure the schools 
funding is spent wisely and ensure that we are giving effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi within our school. Our 
board is made up of 5 parent vacancies, the principal, one Proprietor Appointee and two Bishop’s 
Appointees, a staff rep elected by the staff, and a student rep elected by the students.  

The current board have made the decision to appoint Election Pilot as the Returning Officer for our 
election and for the election to be provided online. They have been assisting schools with elections for 
over 20 years and have been the only election provider accredited by the Ministry of Education to 
provide online election services since online elections started in 2022. Nomination and voting forms 
will be sent to all eligible voters by email directly from Election Pilot. If we don’t have an email address 
for you, nomination and voting papers will be sent by post so no one will miss out. 

School Board Elections must be held in accordance with the provisions in the Education and Training 
Act 2020 and the Education (Board Elections) Regulations 2022. Your name and contact details have 
been provided to Schooled Election Pilot to enable the provision of elections services for our school as 
required by legislation. They will use your contact details for the provision of election services for 
Sacred Heart Girls’ College only and your details will be deleted 60 days after the election date as 
required by legislation. 

If you have any questions about the election process, please contact the Returning Officer directly on 
0800 VOTENZ (0800 868 369) or election@electionpilot.nz. 

We will continue to keep you updated through the various stages of the election process, and our 
election date is Wednesday 10 September. 

 

Timeline for elections: 

Call for nominations by  Friday 18 July 

Close supplementary roll  Monday 4 August 

Nominations close   Wednesday 6 August, 12 noon 

Voting papers issued by  Wednesday 13 August 

Elections Day    Wednesday 10 September 

Close poll    Election Day 4pm 

Count votes and declare results Tuesday 16 September 

New Board takes Office  Wednesday 17 September 

 

If you have any queries, please contact the Board Secretary, Denise Stachurski –  

dst@shgcnp.school.nz 
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